REFLECTIONS ON THE ACTIVITY FG7-WP4, TO SHARE WITH CSCs

Number of participants: it is desirable to keep the number of 15 maximum, since the activity gets longer otherwise and opportunities for participation are reduced. If more participants are in, please, assure that more time is dedicated to the activity (see below) and that discussion groups are small enough to allow participation. Also in this case, the presence of more facilitators is also desirable to make sure that discussions flow within the small groups.

Importance of contextualizing the activity in the PERFORM project so the participants clearly know why they are there (generally in the focus group and in our evaluation activity) and that their contributions will be taken seriously.

Length of the focus group: we have seen that 30’ is too tight to allow for a global discussion with the whole group. It would be desirable if at least 45’ could be dedicated to the activity. In those cases in which this is not possible, the workshop will be labeled as an “explorative workshop” (instead of Focus Group).

Structure of the focus group: we have realized that having three global discussions (on the first question, second question and dimensions) is not realistic in the time available. We have therefore tested a different approach in which:

· Each group presents their answers to both questions (Q1 and Q2) at the same intervention, instead of going first through Q1 among all groups and then again through Q2. 

· The discussion is produced as each group shares their post-its (asking questions about the content of the post-its to both the group that proposes them and to the rest of the class), instead of waiting until all post-its are shared.

· [bookmark: _GoBack]We have the discussion on the identified dimensions during the barometer, by observing their positionings and reflecting on them. 

We have seen that this structure saves time, makes the sharing of post-its more fluid, keeps more their attention and facilitates discussion as comments are made.

Audio recorder. In case of using an audio recorder, it is important to explain students that their discussions will be recorded for further analysis. 

Data collection matrix: we have slightly modified the collection matrix so as to adapt to these changes and to facilitate later analysis.

Possibility of returning results: students in Barcelona were interested in knowing about the value of their contributions to our research, so we will organize a short meeting with participant students and interested teachers in each school in Barcelona to return these results, by June (before the end of the academic course). We recommend case study coordinators in Bristol and Paris to do the same.
